KEENE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
October 8, 2019

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Robert Simpson with flag salute at 7:02pm.

Board members present: Robert Simpson, Corey Wojick, Harvey Noon, Kara Albert and Nancy
Feuerstein

Guest present: Bradley Potter, Dan Briggs, Dep. J. Tefft, Larry Tiejema and Jeanne Vanderslot

Deputy Tefft spoke about what is happening in the township. He said Keene township is a very
quiet and they have had mainly calls for car deer accidents.

Larry Tiejema spoke about the township audit and that was accepted by the State of Michigan.
He said the township is doing a good job. lonia County Board of Commissioners is taking over
the Road Commission. They have a big debt. They are 12 mil behind in payments to their
pension plan.

Corey made a motion to amend bills from August.
Corey made a motion to accept minutes. Passed.
Motion to pay bills by Corey. Seconded by Harvey. Passed.

Robert spoke about road gravel and coating brine, cost is $4500. Saranac Fire Department is
looking at purchasing a grass rig in this next. Our cost is $6400.00.

Jeanne gave the Planning commission report. 1 zoning permit for the month.
Motion made by Corey to adjourn the meeting at 8:00pm. Seconded by Harvey. Passed

Meeting adjourned at7:55pm

Submitted by: Nancy Feuerstein, Township Clerk



